
 

HOUGHTON LAKE SPORTSMEN’S CLUB  

MEMBERSHIP MEETING OF January 08, 2024  

The meeting commenced at 7:02 PM 

The Pledge of Allegiance and Conservation Pledge were recited. 

Secretary Cindy Hawley took roll call. 

Board Members present:  Building & Grounds Brad McLain, Treasurer Greg Walterhouse, Publicity 

Director Ed Bross, Membership Director Habib Atallah, and Secretary Cindy Hawley 

Board Members not present:  President Doug Hall and Vice President Dave DenBoer 

REPORTS FROM THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS: 

Secretary Cindy Hawley 

• Cindy read a summary of the minutes from last month’s Membership Meeting on November 6, 

2023.  She informed the members that the full minutes were posted on the bulletin board. 

Treasurer Greg Walterhouse 

• Greg read the Treasurer’s report.  He also let everyone know that the Treasurer’s report was 

posted on the bulletin board. 

• He informed the members that he would not be seeking re-election at the end of his term in 

November. 

Publicity Director Ed Bross 

• Ed informed the members that the Christmas party was great.  He expressed his thanks to Pam 

Petricca. 

• He provided the calendar updates. 

Membership Director Habib Atallah 

• Habib provided the Membership report.  There are 321 members.  He presented the 15 

applicants for membership.  Louie Arreola made a motion to accept the applicants, Gary 

VonSchmittou seconded the motion, and all present agreed.  Welcome new members! 

Building & Grounds Brad McLain 

• Brad encouraged the members to consider attending the RSO class. 

• He invited Gary VonSchmittou, Fred Kleinert, and Mark Keyser to present to the members. 

• Brad informed the members that our Club may be strict but it is safe.  He stated that if you see 

something wrong, please address it. 

 

REPORTS FROM THE MEMBERS: 

Gary VonSchmittou informed the members that there are 15 seats available for the RSO class that he 

will be teaching.   



Fred Kleinert informed the members that he is teaching an 8-week Centershot Junior Archery class 

based on the National Archery of the Schools Program (NASP) curriculum.  The classes will be held every 

other week beginning January 21, 2024. 

 

Mark Keyser stated that he still needs volunteers to work the Gun Shows scheduled in March and April.  

The Gun Raffle drawing is scheduled for September 9, 2024. 

Tom Gregory made a motion to adjourn, Louie Arreola seconded the motion, and all agreed.  

The meeting adjourned at 7:47 PM. 

 

50/50 Raffle: The winner of $59.00 went to Ray Klco with ticket #8634. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Meeting minutes were taken by Secretary Cindy Hawley on January 08, 2024. 


